
Lake Carmi Association News 

July, 2010........One Happy Lake…...Volume 4, Number 3 

Brought to you by the Lake Carmi Campers Association, Inc. and other fine sponsors. 
Larry Myott, Editor – Larry.Myott@uvm.edu 

 

Annual Meeting Potluck Dinner 
 The Lake Carmi Camper’s Association, 

Inc. Board of Directors invite all members to 

attend the 49
th

 Annual Meeting, July 10 at the 

Franklin Town Hall. The traditional Pot Luck 

dinner will begin at 6:30 p.m. 

 

The Forsyth Clan of the Westcott Shore was out in force at 

last year’s annual meeting. Their plates look plenty full.  

 Bring a dish to share; paper goods and 

drinks will be provided. The annual business 

meeting follows, with election of directors and 

officers and reports from officers. 

 A discussion with the Weed Control 

Committee will be held to report on their work 

out and the studies being undertaken in July and 

August.  
 

Membership Materials are Out 
 Vice President Helen Dever says, “If you 
haven’t yet paid your 2010 dues, it’s not too late.” 
Volunteers are out delivering the new 2010 
Directory and “Paid Member” window card.  

These volunteers have a list of the paid 
members, so it you haven’t paid, they’ll give you 
the opportunity to join for 2010. These volunteers 
also have sheet explaining the work of the 
association in the last year. If you have a question, 
it will be a great time to get the answer. If they 
don’t know the answer, they’ll find out.  

 Treasurer Bob Baran reports a good 
response, with about 175 members to date. 

 Volunteers coming around to visit you will 

have dues forms to be filled out. They’ll deliver your 

dues back to LCCA.   

If you need a form, simply go to 

www.lakecarmi.org and open up either the April or 

June newsletter. Simply print out page eight and 

you’ll have the membership form and all the infor-

mation you need to renew or become a member.  

This newsletter is a benefit of  membership, 

anyone can get the Lake Carmi News by email, 

simply send an email to Editor Larry Myott, ask to be 

put on the list; 286 already have.  

 Your membership card will be mailed to you 

and other materials delivered.  

 Treasurer Bob Baran received another letter 

with dues from a new member: 
 “My father, 2 brothers and 1 nephew spent last 
weekend at the Willever Camp on Westcott Shore. After 
enjoying at least part of over 40 summers on Lake carmi 
over the years, it was 3 days of reliving great memories, 
driving around to visit friends, seeing old favorite places 
and chasing fish.  
 “My grandparents, Helen & Irwin Weiss, owned 
camp 85 on Patton Shore until 1998. We sadly sold it when 
my grandmother passed away. While some of the camps 
around the lake have been upgraded over the years, 
thankfully, not a lot has changed. One noticeable change is 
the quality of the water. Granted, it is early in the season, 
but the efforts of the LCCA [Editors note: and the Franklin 
Watershed Committee] to address the runoff issues seem to 
be bearing fruit. It was really nice to see the bottom of the 
lake from the end of the dock for the first time in many 
many years. 
 “We seem to find ourselves up at “the lake” every 
couple  of years and for the last several visits, reading back 
copies of the Newsletter, has almost moved me to join 
LCCA. This trip tipped the scale, I am sorry to have taken 
so long to act.”  
 From David M. Gates, Manchester Center, VT.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Young’s Accounting, LLC 
A Professional Business with a Personal Touch 

Robert J. Young      Stephanie Machia 
  bob@youngsacct.com      Stephanie@youngsacct.com  
 

Accounting & Tax Preparation 
 

504 Main Street 

P.O. Box 334 

Enosburg Falls VT 05450                       802.933.4771 

http://www.lakecarmi.org/
mailto:bob@youngsacct.com
mailto:Stephanie@youngsacct.com


 

President’s Message 
 I continue to give thanks to the volunteers 

that make such a difference at our little lake 

community.  

 This weekend, we’ll probably have the 

largest crowd ever seen at Lake Carmi for the 

annual LCCA Fireworks. Volunteers have worked 

had to get all the permits, solicit the funding and 

make it all work. I will be most happy for the 

work of the volunteer that guarantees and then 

provides, perfect weather with clear skies and 

warm temperatures.  

Helen Devers’ volunteers are delivering 

membership materials and soliciting membership 

on every road around the lake. Be looking for 

them. If you don’t connect, call Helen at 

285.6652. 

 I will be saluting some long time volun-

teers at the annual meeting on July 10. Several of 

our long time board members have decided to 

retire, hopefully to help out in other ways at the 

lake. Long time Treasurer (since 1988) Wendell 

Fortier retired at the end of December as did 

secretary for 13 years Bob Rennie. Both had 

volunteered for other activities before they joined 

the board of directors.  

Bob Rennie has been a volunteer for many 

years taking water samples and shipping them off 

to the State for analysis.  He also operated the 

weed harvester in the early years.  

Albert Perry, a director since 1997, has 

resigned and will not complete his term. Terri 

Carmi has resigned in her second term, as they are 

moving from our lake community.  

 Volunteers are now working on the July 3 

fireworks show. For the third year, this show of 

patriotism will attract thousands of visitors to the 

roads around the lake. A very large flotilla of 

boats will be seen moving north at about 9 pm. 

The show is paid for by volunteer donations from 

area businesses and residents. Of course a volun-

teer committee puts it all together. See the Fire-

works ad on the back page for a listing of those 

who donated cash for this extravaganza of light. 

 Please mark your calendar for Saturday, 

July 10
th

 for the LCCA, Inc. annual meeting. It 

will be a pot luck dinner at the Franklin Town 

Hall. See page 1.   

Dick Lang  President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Meeting Schedule 
Meetings of the LCCA Board of Directors  

take place at various places during the summer sea-

son. President Lang has announced the meetings as 

follows.  All members are welcome to attend and 

participate:  

July 10 LCCA Annual Meeting, Franklin 

Town Hall. 6:30 pm. Details in the July issue. 

 Friday, August 7 at 7:00 p.m., regular board 

meeting at Helen Dever’s cottage.  

 

For Fun and Entertainment 
 Card Parties at the FELCO room in the 

Franklin Homestead, every Saturday at 7:00 p.m. for a 

500 tournament. 

 July 3, Franklin Fire and Rescue Annual 

Chicken Bar-B-Q at the Franklin Elementary School, 

4 to 7 p.m. Tickets are available from any Fire and 

Rescue member or the Franklin Telephone Company 

office, $8.00/person. Takeout available. Followed by 

Fireworks at the lake! 

 July 10, Franklin Yard Sale. Held in and 

outside the Town Hall. This sale is a free for all. Plus, 

you sell it, you get the money. 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

Reserve a table in advance at the office of the Town 

Clerk, 285.2101. 

 July 15, Chicken Pie Supper, East Franklin 

United Church. Seatings  at 5 and 6 p.m.  

 July 22, Franklin United Church Ice 

Cream Social, 6 - 7 p.m. Ice Cream, 7 - 8 music 

by Enosburg Town Band. 

Boat Headquarters, Inc. 
Route 78, Swanton, VT 

802.868.4444 
 

Brand Name Boats of all sizes, Aluminum Docks, 

Boat Lifts and installations. Rafts too. 

Authorized Sales and Service too! 
 

Only 16 miles from Lake Carmi 
Another Lake Carmi Camp Owner Business 

 

Creeks’ End Lawn Care & Mowing 

Carpentry & Odd Jobs 
 

Fabien Parent 
751 Main Street, Sheldon, VT 05483 

Call now for summer maintenance 

802.933.4035 
Another Lake Carmi Camp Owner Business 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale or Rent  
 Cottage for Rent, at the end of Patton 

Shore Road, 2 bedrooms, large living space, full 

kitchen. Four adults, well behaved pets and house 

broken children are welcome. Available June thru 

August, rents starts at $600/wk. Les/Josee at 

514.365.8348 or email: lesjot@videotron.ca. 

 Cottage for Rent: Gulf Oil Spill Special 

Rate----$550/wk. till Labor Day; after LD 

$400/week. Sleeps 5, screened porch, deck, dock, 

spring water, satellite. Deposit required. Pet fee. 

Inquire directly. Call Fran at 888-774-3485 or 

802-285-2077.  

Cottage Cleaning Service at Lake Carmi. 

Preparing the camp for your arrival or cleaning in 

the summer months. Cleaning between renters. 

Natural cleaning products used, references avail-

able. Call Nicky Magnant 802.933.4096 or email: 

nmag58@gmail.com.  

Cottage for rent, a weekend or a week, 

our cosy comfortable cottage on Shore Road, 3 

bedrooms, full kitchen and bath. Views, sunsets, 

large deck. From $450 to 950. Call Gillian at 

802.985.9186 for photos and information. Email: 

gilliansenior@gmail.com.  

Cottage for Rent, 1950’s era lakefront 

family camp on Westcott Shore. Sleeps six, two 

bdrm, plus beds on porch. Woodland setting. 

$500/week. Contact Kim Gates 802.285.9911 or 

email vera@franklinvt.net.  

Cottage for Rent, right on the lake, Patton 

Shore Road, 2 story, sleeps nine, 2 full bedrooms, 

2 bath. Second story loft, fully furnished. Call 

802.8797517,  www.cyberrentals.com/rental/p129401. 

Cottage for Rent, Hammond Shore, call 

Dan Larivee at 802.285.6737. 

Cottage for Rent, Patton Shore, Call 

Kevin Lothian at 802.285.6568. 

Cottage for Rent, Patton Shore, fully 

furnished, 2 bedroom & loft, deck & dock. 

Available week of July 4 and more, no pets or 

smoking. Call Sharyn Abbott 802.527.7861 or 

email: tabbott@surfglobal.net.  

 Cottage for Rent, Available June & July. 

Three bedrooms, sleeps six. Dock, rowboat, 

canoe. Westcott Shore. $400 per week. Call Jan 

Cushman, 925.253.1958. 

 Cottage for Rent, Mullen Shore, 2 bed-

room, large living space. Deck right on the water. 

Washer/dryer, dock, canoe. No pets or smoking. 

Available for July. Call Jane/Paul 802.730.2951. 

 Dock Installation & removal services. 

Site visit and free quotes, by appointment. Call 

Bob Mongeur evening at 802.496.8196, email: 

lakecarmicamp@gmavt.net. 

For Sale, ToyoStove heating system, 

kerosene, automatic (thermostat) with vent pipe. 

40,000 BTU, three settings, serviced. Outside 

tank needed. Call the Carman’s, 518.877.7693. 

For Sale, Dock sections (2), pressure 

treated, adjustable, removable decking, $200 each 

or $350 for pair. Bob Mongeur, 802.496.8196. 

For Sale, 16 foot sloop sailboat, fully 

equipped, includes trailer. Call Tony Tussing at 

285.6583 after June 15.  

 Schwan’s Foods will deliver at the lake, 

right to your cottage. Schwan’s is delivering the 

ice cream, steaks, etc. every two weeks. Call 

Bruce Perry to have a catalog sent to you, 

802.730.4208. On July 3, the Schwan’s Truck 

will be at the Franklin Telephone Co. office on 

Main Street. Proceeds of this special sale will go 

to the Haston Library. Call Linda at 285.9911 for 

details or times. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sad but True! 
 Many campers will soon be closing up for 

the season. How to keep mice and insects out is a 

good question? Dryer sheets in dresser drawers 

and closets keep the mice away. Crushed dried 

Progressive Auto Sales 
Route 7, St. Albans 

(across from Warner’s Snack Bar) 

 
802.524.3040 or Toll free 866.675.0100 

 

Largest pre-owned dealership in  

Franklin County! 

Imports and Domestics 

www.progressiveautosalesvt.com 
Another LCCA Member Owned Business 

Franklin Telephone Co., Inc. 
Main Street - P.O. Box 96 

Franklin, VT 05457 
802.285.9911 

 

High Speed Internet, Local & Long Distance Service, 

Voicemail, Caller ID 

 

Serving Franklin since 1894 
Another LCCA Member Owned Business 

 

mailto:lesjot@videotron.ca
mailto:nmag58@gmail.com
mailto:gilliansenior@gmail.com
mailto:vera@franklinvt.net
http://www.cyberrentals.com/rental/p129401
mailto:tabbott@surfglobal.net
mailto:lakecarmicamp@gmavt.net
http://www.progressiveautosalesvt.com/


peppermint leaves also work well.  

How about a combination of the two? We 

know folks who use both, an inexpensive control 

method that really works. The peppermint is 

available from health food stores.  

 Put the dryer sheets in the beds, furniture 

and closets. Be liberal with them. Next spring 

gather them up and use them in your laundry. You 

can scatter the peppermint liberally on floors, for 

some reason mice and insects don’t like this. The 

vacuum cleans it all up quickly. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer 2010 Fishing Contest 
 The 2010 fishing contest started on June 1 

with trophies available in the following 

categories: 

•The Walter Everest Small Mouth Bass Award. 

•The Gen. Merle H. Davis Walleye Pike Award. 

•The Gen. Merle H. Davis Northern Pike Award.  

•The Gen. Merle H. Davis Yellow Perch Award. 

•The George Rainault Junior Fisherman Award. 
 

PHOTO: Steve 

Jewett won the 

Walleye category in 

2009 with this fine 

5.8 lb. 26 inch fish.  

When weighing 

in at the Frank-

lin General 

Store or Byams 

Quick Stop, make sure you fill in all the required 

information.  

 The Annual Fishing Contest – Junior and 

Senior Divisions – is sponsored by the LCCA and 

runs through Labor Day. Bob Everest coordinates 

the contest and awards. Questions, call Bob 

Everest, 285.6779. Past issues of the newsletter 

have more details. 

 [Thank you Dave Kelly for completing the 

mowing of the north beach area on Saturday, 

June 26. Sure makes our front door look better.] 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Need a Yard Sale? 
 The LCCA will have a table at this special 

sale on Saturday, July 10. The sale will be held at 

the Franklin Town Hall, both inside and out. 

Helen Dever is coordinating, she asks that you 

bring your items to donate to the LCCA table, by 

8:30 a.m. so they can be set up and priced.  

 The sale will be open from 9 am to 4 pm. 

Leftover items will be taken away by the town 

and donated to a good cause.  

 Helen is looking for volunteers to staff the 

LCCA table, if you can spare a couple of hours on 

July 10, call Helen: 285.6652.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
July 10, Enosburg Opera House, “Highbrow to 

Hoedown,” full packed variety show 7:00p.m. - 

$10 at the door all proceeds to charity.   

The Old Bowling Alley 

Restaurant 
               Lake Carmi 

Open 7 days a week  

Homemade meals, Daily specials,  

Take out, 285.6200 

Great Views, Close to Camp 
 

Another LCCA Member Owned Business 

One Federal 
Restaurant & Lounge 

Corner of Lake & Federal Streets 
St. Albans 

(Formerly The Old Foundry) 
Open 7 Days 

Lunch & Dinner, 11 am – 10 pm 
802.524.0330 

 

Newly renovated and owned by Chef Marcus  
and Erika Hamblett. 

Howmars Farm 
Certified Organic Family Farm 
348 Beaver Meadow Road, Franklin 

802.285.2272 

Organic Beef – steaks, roasts, ground beef, 

patties, special requests 

Organic poultry, eggs,  

and Jersey milk 
Our own Maple Syrup 

Karen & Jonathan Gates 
Email: howmars@franklinvt.net 

The Flying Disc 
Espresso, smoothies, scoop ice cream, fresh 

roasted coffee. 
We buy, sell, trade video games and accessories. 

Vinyl LP’s, CD’s, Free WiFi 
 

342 Main Street, Enosburg Falls 
933.2994 

Email: theflyingdisc3000@yahoo.com  

mailto:howmars@franklinvt.net
mailto:theflyingdisc3000@yahoo.com


Lighted Boat Parage for July & August 
 The LCCA has another idea for fun at Lake 

Carmi. How about a lighted boat parade? 

Get your LED lights that will work on battery 

power, decorate, prepare your crew and have some 

fun.  

 Residents down south for the winter months 

often see this event, or read about it. Now is the 

time to add to fun events at Lake Carmi. Partici-

pating is easy, you just need lights, decorate your 

boat and appear at the north beach area on the 

evening of July 17 and August 14 at 8:00 pm. There 

will be two parades for the many campers, visitors, 

and friends to cheer on as the boats travel around 

the shore line in their colorful splendor.  

 Lights for decorating are available on 

several websites: www.boatrope-lights.com, 

www.sailorsam.com, www.kelloggmarine.com, and  

www.hero-ledstore.com. Of course you can be 

innovative and come up with your own system of 

decorations/lights. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Weed Committee Working 
                  ….Peter Benevento 

 Last August the LCCA formed an ad hoc 

committee to address the problem of Eurasian 

Milfoil in Lake Carmi.  Milfoil is an invasive 

species that has been present in the lake for de-

cades.  If left unchecked, it upsets the natural 

process of the lake and limits the ability for 

recreational activities. 

 Up until now, a mechanical weed 

harvester has been used to control the milfoil. 

This is a dated process having limited impact on 

the milfoil.  The committee therefore looked at 

other mechanical as well as biological methods to 

combat the milfoil.  Contacts were made with 

VT-DEC, other lake associations and several 

environmental companies. After careful consid-

eration it was determined the use of an herbicide 

was the most cost effective way to deal with our 

milfoil problem. 

 The use of an herbicide in the lake 

requires the issuance of a permit by the State of 

Vermont.  This is a lengthy and fairly costly 

process. The first step necessitates the completion 

of a comprehensive survey of the lake to map the 

areas where the milfoil is dense and in need of 

eradication.  At their June 11
th

 meeting, the 

LCCA Board of Directors authorized the 

expenditure of up to $8,000.00 to have the 

comprehensive survey completed. This money is 

allocated from earmarked water quality funds. 

 In conjunction with the herbicide initia-

tive, the LCCA will be applying for tax exempt 

status under 501(c)3 of the Internal Revenue 

Code.  Such status will enhance the ability of the 

LCCA to raise funds allowing all donations to the 

LCCA to be tax deductible. 

 The application of an herbicide to the lake 

is a huge step in improving the water quality.  It 

will be discussed in greater detail at the July 10
th

 

LCCA Annual Meeting. I strongly urge all camp 

owners and other lake stakeholders to attend.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Village Harmony to Perform 
 The Village Harmony, a unique and lively 

teen world music ensemble, makes a return visit 

to Franklin for a great show at 7:30 pm, July 26 at 

the Franklin United Church. Learn more about 

Village Harmony at www.villageharmony.org.  

 This group of 23 bold and very talented 

singers come from seven states. The program 

includes American and British traditional singing, 

Appalachian clogging. Featured is village music 

from Ukraine along with renaissance and con-

temporary songs of Biblical Psalms.  

 Village Harmony is an umbrella organiz-

ation based in Vermont, dedicated to the study 

and performance of ethnic singing traditions from 

Deadline for the August issue of the Lake Carmi News is 

July 20. Contact Editor Larry Myott at 285.6718, email: 

Larry.Myott@uvm.edu. Your editor is always looking 

for ideas for articles, contributions of articles. Historic 

photos and documents are a great help. 

Park Side Grill 
Main Street, Enosburg Falls 

 
Good Food, Good Portions  

and Fair Prices 

Monday-Thursday, 11 a.m. – 8 p.m. 

Friday & Saturday, 11 a.m. – 9 p.m. 

Sunday, 11 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

 

Another Lake Carmi Camp Owner Business 

 

E. B. Feeley Water Wells 

802.933.2810 or 800.708.6614 

Dwayne Feeley 

4557 Lake Road, Franklin, VT 

Well Drilling, Pump Sales and Service 

Family Well Drilling since 1880 
Another LCCA Member Owned Business 

 

http://www.boatrope-lights.com/
http://www.sailorsam.com/
http://www.kelloggmarine.com/
http://www.hero-ledstore.com/
http://www.villageharmony.org/
mailto:Larry.Myott@uvm.edu


The Abbey Pub and Restaurant 
Join us for Lunch, Dinner or Sunday Brunch! 

6212 VT Rte. 105 in Sheldon 

802.933.4747, www.abbeygroup.net 

Pub Hours: Daily 11:30 am – 10 pm, Dining Room Fri 

& Sat 5 pm – 9 pm, Brunch on Sunday 10 am to 1 pm. 
 

Use this coupon for $5.00 off any check of $25 or more.  

Coupon not valid on holidays.  

May not be combined with any other specials. 
 

Another Lake Carmi Member Owned Business 

 

around the world. Each summer they sponsor ten 

singing ensembles, two in New England and the 

rest in foreign countries, involving both teen and 

adult singers.  

 Directors Suzannah Park and Nathan 

Morrison are very charismatic, leading this 

dynamic presentation. The experience of the 

summer!  
 

The Funny Magic Guy 
 Free magic show at Franklin Town Hall, 

Tuesday, July 13, 6 pm. The Haston Library and 

Tom Joyce present: “Make a  Splash…Read! 

Magic Show….” Fun for all ages! Bring the 

whole family! 
 

Special Deal on Senior Meals 
 If you are 60 or over, you are invited to 

participate in the senior meal program at the Crossing 

in Richford (see Ad below).  

 Owner Rosaire St. Pierre, a Lake Carmi 

cottage owner, announced this special meal program 

for seniors. Full meals are a $4.00 donation plus tip, 

including drink, entrée and dessert. Five days a week 

from 11:30am to 4:00pm. There are at least four 

entrée choices each day. When this writer visited 

recently, the choices included Marinated Chicken, 

Ground Beef Plate, Ham Steak and Fried White Fish. 

Plus, starch, vegetables and dessert. 

 This senior program is sponsored by the 

Champlain Valley Agency on Aging. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

June is a big fix-up month. Here Bob Larose and 

his grandson 

Taylor Allie of 

Deland, FL 

are working 

on a room 

renovation at 

Bob’s cottage 

on Hammond 

Shore Road. 

Taylor, age 

15, comes to Lake Carmi every summer for 

quality Vermont summer time with his grand-

parents best friends. 

 

More at Enosburg Opera House 
 July 17, Chicken Bar-B-Q, 4:30 – 6:30 

p.m. - $7.00. Followed by the Green Mountain 

Chorus in concert and a special performance by 

women’s quartet, “Charisma.” Tickets, $10 

adults, $8 students and seniors. Advanced sale 

begins July 1 at Enosburg Banks. 

 July 29 – 31, John Cassels’ “Green 

Mountain Lucky.” A Vermont story, a musical 

treat by this Vermont piano player, singer -  

songwriter. Tickets at the door, available on July 

1 are Enosburg Banks. For a review go to: 

www.casselmusic.com.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pine Cone Snack Bar 
Route 105 – East Berkshire 

802.933.6630 

Open 7 days, 8 am – 9 pm 

Breakfast from 8 to 11 am 
Fresh Scallops, Clams & Haddock, Fri, Sat, Sun 

Miniature Golf, Llamas 

10% off over 60 discount, 3 – 5 pm daily 
Another Lake Carmi Member Business 

Stuff and Things 
Just of Rt. 108 in West Berkshire 

Sat – Sun – Mon, 12 noon – 5 p.m. 

Or by Appointment, 933.4422 

A quaint 1800’s schoolhouse, just off Rt 108 in 

W. Berkshire. A delightful blend of old, new and 

in between treasures. Always an adventure.  

Just 2.5 miles from Lake Carmi. 

The Crossing 
14 Province Street, Richford 

802.848.3393, 1800.331.3694 

Full Serve Restaurant, Pub, Banquet Facility  

& Lodging 

The home of Senior (60 and over) specials,  

Monday thru Friday, 11:30 – 4:00, $4.00. 

See article elsewhere in this Newsletter. 
Another Lake Carmi Member Owned Business 

 

http://www.abbeygroup.net/
http://www.casselmusic.com/


                            Treasurer’s Report 
Year Ending December 31, 2009 

General Fund 
Balance January 1, 2009    $9,081.54   
Receipts: 
 Dues     $ 4,500.00 
 Donations          150.00 
 Newsletter Advertising      1,700.66 
 Fireworks Sponsorships      6,449.30 
 Interest             73.04  
       12,930.24 
Disbursements      
 Franklin County Sheriff     3,054.42 
 Annual Meeting          70.34 
 Newsletter Printing     1,268.44  
 VT Incorporation Fee                      15.00    
 Fishing Contest Trophies       114.48 
 Envelopes & Postage          87.54 
 Boat Access Dock        150.00 
 Membership Directory        569.22 
 Sec. of State, Amendments         45.00 
 Water rent         255.00 
 Fireworks      6,016.71 
 Dues Correction          25.00 
 Filing for 501(c)3        500.00  
       12,171.15 
Balance       $  9,840.63 
 

Water Quality Fund 
Balance  January 1, 2009       $ 10,724.45 
Receipts 
 Ice Out Contest     $1,138.00* 
 Dues        1,125.00 
 Franklin Heritage Tours      1,970.00 
 Quilt Raffle          468.00 
 Interest             86.23 
         4,787.23 
       $ 15,511.68 
Disbursements 
 Franklin Heritage Tours   $1,144.20 
 Ice Out expenses        467.46 
 Ice Out Winner         700.00 
 Weed Harvester      1,008.64 
 Franklin Watershed Committee    1,800.00 
        5,120.30 
Balance December 31, 2009    $ 10,391.38 
 

Century Fund 
Balance January 1, 2009    $ 12,129.56 
Receipts 
 Interest     $     97.54 
       $ 12,227.10 

Disbursements     $       0.00 

Balance December 31, 2009    $ 12,227.10 

 

Balance of all Funds, December 31, 2009  $ 32,459.11 

 

*Does not include Ice Out ticket sales between July and December, 2008. 

 

Funds:    Checking Account   $  6,203.87 

  Money Market Account  $  8,108.41 

  Certificate of Deposit  $18,146.83 

      $32,459.11 

Wendell Fortier, Treasurer 2009  

2011 LCCA Calendar 

  
 At the June Board of 
Directors meeting a new project 
was approved. Being published is 

the   2011 Lake Carmi Photo 

Calendar. This July photo is one 

of fourteen photos of Lake Carmi 
included in this 28 page profess-
ionally produced “collectors 
edition” for Lake Carmi fans.  
 The Calendar, to be 
unveiled at the July 10 Annual 
Meeting, contains lots of histor-
ical information and trivia about 
Franklin and our Lake.  
 This $10 full color cal-
endar will make an ideal gift for 
friends and family who have 
memories of life at Lake Carmi.  
 The featured photos are 
by Photographers Carol Lyman, 
Larry Myott and Molly Corrow, 
all of Franklin. All twelve 
months have scenes bringing 
back those Lake Carmi memories 
as 2011 progresses, leaving you 
waiting for more.  
 Edited by Larry Myott;  
Photo Editor, Sandy Rooney- 
Corrow of Cold Hollow Photo-
graphy, Franklin. 
 Calendars will be avail-
able at local stores and the 
Franklin Telephone Company 
office. As soon as it is available 
it will be available for ordering 
on the www.lakecarmi.org web-
site.  
 

 Deadline for the next issue is July 20. 

Submit all articles, ideas, photos, etc. to 

Larry.Myott@uvm.edu or drop at 752 

Hammond Shore Road.  
   Credit for back page collage, Carol Lyman 

http://www.lakecarmi.org/
mailto:Larry.Myott@uvm.edu


 

Fireworks 2010 

 
Saturday, July 3rd 

 

9:30 p.m. 
 

   North End Boat Carol 

Lyman Collage 2009©Launch* 
Proudly Presented by:                                                     

Lake Carmi Campers 

Association, Inc. 
 

Co-Sponsored by these area Businesses: Boat Headquarters, Inc., Coca-Cola of 
Northern Vermont, E. B. Feeley Water Wells, Enosburg Falls Lions Club, Green’s 
Ace Hardware, Myott Insurance Agency, McDermott’s Trucking, Inc., Progressive 
Auto Sales, Hull Insurance Agency, Young’s Accounting, LLC. 
 

Individual Sponsors: Andy & Anna Crocker, Greg & Dawn Tatro, Eric & Diane 
Normand, Peter & Marion Benevento, Helen Dever & Dieter Schelling, Normand & 
Avis Gervais,  Ray & Hilda Hendrickson, Larry & Diane Myott, Ginny Burleson, Ben 
Pothier, Carolyn Rhodes, Rod & Carol Allen 
 

Pyrotechnics by North Star Fireworks, East Montpelier, VT 
with special assistance from the Franklin Fire and Rescue Departments. 

 
*Note: The boat launch will be closed from 10:00 a.m. on July 3 until approximately 10:30 p.m. Please use the Lake Crmi 
State Park Boat Launch during show time. State Route 120, at the north end of Lake Carmi, will be closed from about 
3:00 p.m. until after the show. Please find alternate routes to avoid the congestion and possible safety hazard.  


